
Town of Washington


Board of Selectmen







   MINUTES  








April 18, 2013 
1.0       ASSEMBLY 
1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall  

1.3  Visitors: Ross Roetman, Theresa Roetman, Sandy Poole, Richard Munn, Yolanda Morales  

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -             

April 25th – Selectmen’s Advisory Committee Meeting –3PM at the Town 

April 27th – Meetinghouse Farmers’ Market – 9-12 in the Town Hall 

May 7th – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

May 8th – Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall 
Did You Know? 

Please remember to register your dogs by the end of April. 

Drop off old and unused medication, prescriptions and veterinary meds off the police department. April 27th from 10-2PM 

The seventh grade student from Hillsboro-Deering Middle School will be coming up tomorrow to work in the Town of Washington as part of “Rachel’s Challenge”. The students will be mulching around town on the Faxon Hill Road hiking trail, the playground behind the town hall and around the Wayside Park. “Rachel’s Challenge” is a movement coming from the tragedy of the Columbine shooting. Rachel was one of the first students that was killed and her work towards a pay if forward program was continued on in her memory. 

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS
3.1 Mark Morrissette: TM#12-134, Washington Drive, requesting a permit to construct a  8x12 shed. Marshall and Eastman had inspected and found that the wetland setbacks were not in compliance with the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall motioned to deny the permit. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  Dagesse will send him an application for a variance. 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 Chris Krone came in to ask questions regarding sign permits and which type of signs he would need a permit for.  The Selectmen advised. 

4.2 Mark Morrissette dropped off a building permit application. See 3.1

4.3 Dan Nolan came in to ask about abutting properties and if they would be coming up soon as part of a tax deed sale. Dagesse reviewed the tax map and could not determine which property he was referring to and will ask members of the planning board which property they were looking at last year as part of a site visit. 

4.4 Charley Eastman phoned and asked that her email information be added to the town website distribution list as well as Peter Howe. Dagesse completed the registration for both of the requests. 

4.5 Al Cummings asked Eaton about an occupancy inspection, he was told to contact Dagesse to coordinate. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS  

5.1 Ed Thayer 


5.1.1. Reviewed the timing of the Faxon Hill Road culvert project. Thayer said that they are tentatively scheduled to begin the job on June 24th and it will take approximately 2 weeks. 


5.1.2. Discussed an email that was received by Susan Merritt, representing 911, regarding Gordon Road which is off of Russell Mill Pond Road that intersects with Karen Lane.  Gordon Road was identified in the subdivision plans of 1957. Thayer will contact Merritt with the name of the road. 


5.1.3. Reported that the limited weight roads will be lifted on Monday. 

5.2 Carolyn Russell:

5.2.1. Requested that the Selectmen accept a donation to the food pantry in the amount of $250.00. Marshall motioned to accept the donation. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

5.3 Assessors: 


5.3.1. The Assessors informed the Selectmen that they had signed a contract with Marazoff Assessing Services to perform a statistical analysis update. 

5.4 Michelle Dagesse: 


5.4.1. Reported the UC quarterly wage file with Primex. 


5.4.2. Reported to the Selectmen that she had testified on behalf of the Town of Washington in a civil case. 

5.5 Chief Marshall: 


5.5.1. Came in to speak with the Selectmen regarding a King Street property owner that he would like to have him change his 911# to be King Street not Barden Pond Road.  This will be the best for the Town’s emergency personnel. Chief Marshall gave the Selectmen a copy of the letter that he had written to the property owner. 

5.6 Sandy Poole: 


5.6.1. Asked the Selectmen to sign a pole license application. The Selectmen signed the document and returned it to the Town Clerk. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 


6.1 Richard Munn came in to ask the Selectmen regarding buildings that are permitted in the Town such as modular homes/mobile homes and the setback requirements. The Selectmen spoke with Munn regarding his building permit questions. Munn has a septic system design and he will be having it installed in the next month or so. 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1 A copy of the decision from the State of New Hampshire Division of Tax and Land Appeals regarding Brighton Family Trust v. Town of Washington. The taxpayer withdrew the appeal and no further action is required. – Filed 

7.2 Email from Andrew Hatch requesting information on the cell phone tower in the town. Dagesse provided him with the information. 

7.3 A copy of Supply Lines with the Source. – Forward to Conservation Commission 

7.4 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #17- Public reading file 

7.5 Town of Sutton board of adjustment zoning hearing notice – Filed 

7.6 An email from Dalene Simmons, representing Local Government Center, advising the Town of Washington on the Town’s property liability insurance. – Dagesse to continue to research an insurance quote for the Town 

7.7 Letter from Primex regarding the 2013 premium holiday phase II for workers’ compensation – Filed 

7.8 Email from one of the parents of a summer camper that needs special medical attention while at camp. – Forward to the Park and Recreation Commission 

7.9 Letter from the Attorney General Justice Department for the Trustees of the Trust Funds, Cemetery Trustees and Library Trustees- Dagesse to send out to the appropriate members. 




8.0 Old Business  



 8.1 The panic bar on the front door at the lodge has been repaired. The Selectmen have a contractor working on the bottom of the basement stairs at the lodge as requested by the Joint Loss Management Committee. Eastman will be working on moving the commercial refrigerator and get a mop sink installed. Eastman also asked Thayer to put down some crushed stone outside the back door at the lodge. 




8.2 Marshall and Eastman updated the Selectmen regarding the safety complex meeting that was held the other evening. 

9.0 New Business 
9.1 Eastman spoke with the Selectmen regarding House Bill SB102, which is reference to the election of conservation commission members. 

10.0    DISBURSEMENTS APPROVED

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll of $7,790.52 and vendor checks in the amount of $11,176.72 April 19, 2013.

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 8:04PM. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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